



The Spectrum Examinations Hub

End of June Spot-Check 2025

P.6 ENGLISH

Time Allowed: 2 Hours 15 minutes

Name: _____ **stream** _____

School _____

Read the following instructions carefully:

1. Do not write your **school** or **district name** anywhere on this paper.
2. This paper has two sections **A** and **B**. Section **A** has **50 questions** and **section B** has **5 questions**. This paper has **12 pages** printed altogether.
3. Answer **all** questions. All the working for both sections **A** and **B** must be shown in the spaces provided.
4. **All** working must be done using a **blue** or **black** ball point pen or ink. Any work done in pencil will **NOT** be marked except drawings and diagram.
5. Unnecessary **changes** in your work and handwriting that cannot be easily read may lead to loss of marks.
6. Do not fill anything in the table indicated **“For examiners’ use only”** and the boxes inside the question paper.

FOR EXAMINERS’ USE ONLY		
Qn. No.	MARKS	EXR’S No.
1 – 10		
11 – 20		
21 – 30		
31 – 40		
41 – 50		
51		
52		
53		
54		
55		
TOTAL		

Turn Over

SECTION A: 50 MARKS

In questions 1-7, fill in the blank space with a suitable word.

- 1- Jeremiah is good _____ letter writing.
- 2- She will come today, _____ She?
- 3- Neither the cashier _____ the security guard helped the school child.
- 4- The motorist wore a _____ to protect his head.
- 5- The _____ wrote down all the points raised by the speakers.
- 6- The carpenter used _____ to join the wood particles together.
- 7- They have shared the mangoes _____ the triplets.

In questions 8 – 15, use the correct form of the given word in the brackets to complete each sentence.

- 8- His grandparents speak _____. (rude)
- 9- The plane has suddenly _____ operating. (stop)
- 10- All the speakers were asked to present _____ views in a clear manner. (they)
- 11- Do you know the _____ daughter of your uncle? (old)
- 12- The twins were so alike that we could not _____ them. (different)
- 13- His brother has _____ a bicycle to the museum. (ride)
- 14- There were few _____ in the basket. (tomato)
- 15- _____ is one of the challenges in our community. (corrupt)

In sentences 16 -17, use each of the words in a sentence to show that you know the difference in their meanings.

16- uncle

17- ankle

In questions 18 to 19, arrange the words in alphabetical order.

18- sawdust, sand, sewing, splash

19- sister, cousin, nephew , aunt

In questions 20-22, rewrite the sentences giving the opposite of the underlined words.

20- His nephew is very fat.

21- He stood on the table and shouted loudly.

22- Who will win the match?

In questions 23-24, rearrange the words to form a correct sentence.

23- planks bought how have many you?

24- better am your I than am sister young.

In questions 25 -27, write the short forms in full.

25- MC_____

26- Fr._____ 27- We're_____

In questions 28-30, write the plural form of the given words.

28- chimney_____

29- goose_____ 30- fox _____

Subsection II

In questions 31-50, rewrite the sentences as instructed in the brackets

31- The milk is very hot. The baby cannot take it.

(Rewrite as one sentence using: ---too----to---)

32- That is the letter. My young brother wrote it to our mother.

(Rewrite as one sentence using:-----which-----)

33- The driver saw the children crossing the road. He stopped the car. (Rewrite as one sentence beginning: As soon as -----)

34- Jumping off a moving motorcycle is risky.

(Rewrite the sentence beginning: You mustn't -----)

35- They will do their homework after eating supper.

(Rewrite the sentence using: ---before ---)

36- Bokasa did not attend the debate. He was not feeling well.

(Rewrite as one sentence using:-----because-----)

37- Damulira will not go to the workshop if he does not get enough money. (Rewrite the sentence using:-----unless-----)

38- Riding a bicycle in sand is very interesting. (Begin: It is -----)

39- Sherina bought a chair. It was nice and made of wood.

(Rewrite as one sentence without using: “which” or “and”)

40- The opposer was shy but he won the debate.

(Rewrite as one sentence beginning: Even though -----)

41- “ I am revising my favourite subject,” said Aryana.

(Rewrite the sentence beginning: Aryana said that---)

42- The place was very dark. We did not move any further.

(Rewrite as one sentence using: -----so---that-----)

43- She is likely to go to the market this afternoon.

(Rewrite the sentence using: -----may-----)

44- He is a very selfish boy. He does not want to share anything with his friends. (Rewrite as one sentence using:---such ---that -----)

45- I like visiting my grandparents more than staying at home.

(Rewrite the sentence using: ---would rather ----than--)

46- Ewupali is strong. He is just like his uncle. (Rewrite as one sentence using: ---as---as--)

47- Immediately the bank manager entered the bank, all the cashiers went to his office.

(Rewrite the sentence beginning: No sooner-----)

48- They wash utensils every day.

(Rewrite the sentence using -----always-----)

49- There are some coins in the wallet.

(Rewrite the sentence using: -----hardly-----)

50- Better late ----- (Rewrite and complete the proverb)

Section B: 50 marks

51- Read the passage below and in full sentences answer the questions that follow.

It was total happiness at Mzee Kule's home when his daughter –in-law gave birth to three babies at the same time. All the babies were girls. They were produced at Mulongo Babirye's maternity clinic. All the babies were healthy and in good condition. The following morning, the daughter-in-law was picked from the clinic by her husband who took her to Mzee Kule's home.

When they reached Mzee Kule's home, they were warmly welcomed by the mother-in-law. Mzee Kule immediately organized for a naming ceremony where the babies were given names. People from the neighbourhood and other family members came and blessed the

babies with gifts. Mother-in-law thanked the daughter –in-law for giving them such a blessing in the family. People ate and danced in celebration of the ceremony. The father-in-law concluded by giving his son and daughter-in-law a well-constructed home and told them to start their own family, however, they should always visit them with the children.

Questions:

(a) Why was Mzee Kule's home in total happiness?

(b) What name is given to three babies born at the same time with the same mother?

(c) What was the sex of the babies?

(d) Where were the babies produced?

(e) What was the condition of the babies?

(f) Who picked the daughter-in-law from the clinic?

(g) By whom were the babies welcomed at Mzee Kule's home?

(h) What ceremony did Mzee Kule organize when the babies reached home?

(i) Which gift did Mzee Kule give to the daughter-in-law and the husband?

(j) Suggest a suitable title for the passage.

52- The following poster was found on the notice board of Apex Primary School, use it to answer the questions that follow in full sentences

DEBATE! DEBATE! Apex Primary School will host Hope Primary school for a friendly debate. When : Saturday, 12th June 2025 Venue : Apex Primary School main hall Time : 12:00 – 2:00p.m Motion : Schools should not give homework to pupils. Chairperson : Mr. Kipala Edrine from Apex Primary school. By Mrs. Agatha Nyanjura head of English department.
--

Questions

(a) What is the poster about?

(b) Which school will host the debate?

(c) When will the debate be held?

(d) Name the school that is going to be hosted.

(e) How long will the debate take?

(f) What is the motion of the debate?

(g) From which school will the chairperson come?

(h) What does Mrs. Agatha Nyanjura do at her school?

(i) Where will the debate take place?

(j) What is your view about the motion of the debate?

- 53- The results below are for Trinity primary school in Kityo zone Wakiso district. Use them to answer the questions which follow in full sentences.

NAME	ENG	AG	MTC	AG	SCI	AG	SST	AG	TOT	T/A
EPERU	70	3	80	2	90	1	95	1	335	7
NABAASA	90	1	90	1	90	1	90	1	360	4
AKELLO	60	5	70	3	90	1	80	2	300	11
OLUPOT	90	1	90	1	90	1	90	1	360	4

Questions:-

1. For which school are the results?

2. In which zone is the above mentioned school?

3. How many boys sat for the exams?

4. Which subject was performed best?

5. What is Eperu's total marks?

6. Mention the names of the pupils with aggregate four

(i) _____

(ii) _____

7. In which district is the above school?

8. Is there any pupil who got aggregate 8?

9. Write Eng. In full.

54- Use the words in the box to complete the composition.

pupils, campaigns, exercise , candidates, nomination
elections, ballot , next , school , winners

We hold _____ every second term in our
_____. It is a very hot _____ for both the
teachers and the _____.

It begins with _____ of candidates. And once one is
through, _____ start there and then. The general
campaigns are so interesting that even some candidates bring
television presenters to show them on television. During that
time _____ promise pupils what they will do and
won't do for them.

After the general campaigns, the _____ day is for
elections. Pupil line up and drop the _____ papers in
the ballot boxes. The votes are then counted and the
_____ are announced.

